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ASHRAE NEWS!





ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                    OCTOBER 2009





october MEETING





Please join us for a great meeting at the hotel roanoke!





Tuesday, October 6th at Dinner


Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Ave Roanoke VA 24016





SPEAKER:


Lee Cline, PE


Application Engineer


Trane





TOPIC:


Ice Storage Systems





AGENDA:


5:30pm Cash Bar


Dinner: 6:00 pm (Dinner is $20)


BUSINESS MEETING AND PROGRAM TO FOLLOW





RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BEFORE NOON on October 1st 


TO Kyle Longbrake:


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Phone: 540-857-3328


Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, 


see link below:


� HYPERLINK "http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm" ��http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm�














President's Corner








Hello again everyone, its already October and the leaves are beginning to change..  As time has been flying by, your local ASHRAE chapter has been working hard to bring another great presentation to you this month.  Sticking with our sustainability and Energy Awareness theme, we will have an informative program on Ice Storage Systems with Lee Cline.   Ice Storage is becoming a popular topic with rising energy costs and states that have high demand charges. 


We will continue on this ice storage topic next month with a tour of Lucy Addison.   Beside ice storage we have several more sustaiability related topics coming up this year such as “Greening existing buildings”, Commissioning, and another tour of a new facility at Virginia  Tech.  We will also be holding several joint meetings with other professional societies this year and we will anounce them as we get closer to their dates.


Please join us for a night at the Hotel Roanoke with a cash bar and great food.  Also please keep in mind we offer discounts if you walk, carpool or drive a hybrid to the meetings as we strive to do our part to sustain our world. 


				-Jeff Consroe


		 








ASHRAE Standard Provides Guidance for DOE Federal Standard





. ATLANTA—Savings over the next 30 years from a proposed federal standard for vending machines could equal that of the energy consumed by more than 830,000 American households in a single year. ��The federal standard issued by the U.S. Department of Energy is based on ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 32.1-2004, Methods of Testing for Rating Vending Machines for Bottled, Canned and Other Sealed Beverages, which establishes uniform testing of refrigerated vending machines to determine energy consumption. The DOE issued its ruling on Aug. 31, 2009 via the Federal Register.��“As a technical organization with interests in both refrigeration and reducing energy use, we are pleased that DOE and the beverage industry look to ASHRAE as the source for standards in this critical area,” Gordon Holness, ASHRAE president, said. “We look forward to continued work with the Department and the relevant stakeholders to develop standards that meet the needs of the nation and the world.”��Given that refrigerated vending machines consume 2,500 to 4,400 kilowatt-hours (kWh) of energy per year, DOE is adopting new energy conservation standards, finding that such standards “would result in significant conservation of energy and are technologically feasible and economically justified.”��By 2042, DOE expects the energy savings to result in cumulative greenhouse gas emission reductions of 0.6 million metric tons of carbon dioxide, an amount equal to that produced by 2 million cars every year.  Fully-cooled medium capacity vending machines, the most common type currently being sold, cost $2,625 with annual energy costs of $188. To meet the new standards, the DOE estimates the installed prices of such equipment will increase by $239 to $2,864, which will be offset by annual energy savings of $69.��Though DOE utilized the testing methods laid out in ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 32.1-2004, the department employed a test point of 75°F/45 RH rather than the 90°F/65 RH specified in the Standard. Also, DOE will take into consideration the fact that ASHRAE is currently updating Standard 32.1-2004 and will consider any changes that may result from the update.�The standards will apply to all beverage vending machines manufactured for sale in the U.S. or imported to the U.S., starting three years after publication of the final rule.











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2008– 2009 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�	


Pres.-Elect	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Vice Pres.	Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" �Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Treasurer	Rick Hughes		540-772-2065	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rhughes@spectrumpc.com" ��rhughes@spectrumpc.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	Roger Jones		540-890-7114	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rjones5632@aol.com" �rjones5632@aol.com�


Governor 	Tom Brannen		540-362-0021	� HYPERLINK "mailto:tebrannen@cox.net" ��tebrannen@cox.net�





		


2008 – 2009 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Jeff Clinton	540-248-9207		�HYPERLINK "mailto:jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com"��jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com�


Membership	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Student


Activities       Sean Mallahan	540-265-4444     � HYPERLINK "mailto:smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com" ��smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Historian	  Melissa Fuller		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:mfuller@spectrumpc.com" ��mfuller@spectrumpc.com�	





Research


Promotion	  Dan Lieber	        540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com" ��Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com�


Newsletter	  Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828        � HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Home page	  James Sledd		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@aecom.com" ��James.Sledd@aecom.com�


     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





November Meeting --- Tour of Lucy Addison











BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING @ Hotel roanoke bar


October  6th, 4:30 pm





SPONSOR THE OPEN BAR AT DINNER MEETINGS FOR $150














Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueled vehicles





Be sure to let Rick Hughes know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.











ASHRAE Headquarters: The Living Lab


Sustainable buildings ultimately mean preserving resources for future generations. The design of energy-efficient buildings with sustainable materials now lets us reap benefits.   ASHRAE Members and visitors can now access total building energy data on the ASHRAE headquarters building as part of Phase 1 of the “Living Lab” roll-out using the link below.  Additional data on building subsystems, such as the PV array, and new data analysis features will be made available in follow-on phases of the roll-out, usually just prior to Society meetings. 





The fairly intuitive site offers the following initial tools and resources for viewing the data: 


-"Energy Expert Tool" - Allows data to be viewed graphically and in report form through a variety of tabs. 


-"Monitor Tool" - Allows data to be exported to MS-Excel (specified number of samples or data range). 


-"Online Training Resource" - Provides additional trainging and explanation on the two tools above. 





To visit site see below:


URL: � HYPERLINK "http://www.myworksite.com" �www.myworksite.com��Username: ashraeguest�Password: welcome








HPB Magazine Receives “Beyond Green” Award





High Performing Buildings magazine recently received one of the two grand prize awards from the Sustainable Building Industry Council (SBIC).


The 2008 Beyond Green™ High-Performance Building Awards recipients were honored Feb. 26 on Capitol Hill as part of a Congressional briefing to recognize outstanding initiatives and real-world applications that shape, inform, and catalyze the market for high-performance buildings. 


High Performing Buildings magazine won the overall award for High Performance Initiatives. This annual award is presented for policy programs, educational initiatives, consumer awareness efforts, research product development or new construction initiatives.


The other major award, for High Performance Buildings, was presented to HOK/Devrouax and Purnell Architects for the Washington Nationals Ballpark, the first major league green stadium.


“ASHRAE is pleased to be recognized for its efforts in sharing the technologies and measured performance of high-performance buildings to change the status quo,” ASHRAE President Bill Harrison said. “Our goal in launching HPB was to advance the concept of integrated building design with a focus on measured building performance. This award recognizes the hard work of the volunteers and staff who have furthered our goal through writing and guiding the new magazine. HPB has truly made an impact in helping decision makers in the industry learn about innovative technologies.”  “The jury selected this initiative, not only for its coverage of green topics, but for its high-performance perspective,” said Sophia Greenbaum, SBIC’s executive director.


“While SBIC places an emphasis on sustainability, we’re here to show that sustainability can be achieved in the real world even when multiple goals compete for attention and budgets.”


HPB Magazine is published quarterly by ASHRAE and distributed to an audience of more than 36,000 building owners, facility managers, architects and engineers. The mission is to help decision makers in the broader building industry learn about the benefits of energy-efficiency technologies and integrated design.  This is done largely through case studies of high-performance buildings that demonstrate the benefits with performance data.











Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter may send the information to:





Patrick Murdock


2343 Highland Farm Road


Roanoke, VA 24017





E-mail:  pmurdock@trane.com


Phone:  540.563.2828


Fax:  540.366.4958





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker





Lee is a Senior Principle Systems Engineer in Trane’s Systems and Application Engineering Department.  He has over 29 years experience at Trane.  His career at Trane started as a factory service engineer for heavy refrigeration, helping to introduce the CVHE centrifugal chiller with electronic controls to the industry.  Following that Lee was a member of the team that kicked off the microelectronic building automation and Integrated Comfort Systems controls – ICS - offering at Trane.  He continues to push new unit and system control and optimization concepts into the industry.  As a Systems Engineer Lee also has the opportunity to discuss HVAC system application and control with owners, engineers and contractors on a daily basis.





Lee has a Bachelors degree in Mechanical Engineering from Michigan Technological University.  He is a Registered Professional Engineer in the State of Wisconsin















































HIRING OR LOOKING FOR HELP?





The Roanoke ASHRAE Chapter will list your advertisement for $20/month in our newsletter and on our website.





Please contact Patrick Murdock if you or your company is interested!









